


Village of Aurora Board of Trustees  May 16, 2018 Minutes  
Meeting held at the Aurora Firehouse Meeting Room at 7:00 pm

Present:  Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustees Grace Bates, Matt Bianconi, Alan Ominsky, and Kit Van Orman

Others Present:  Clerk Ann Balloni, Treasurer Deborah Brooks, Planning Board member Pat Foser, ZBA member Laura Holland, Historian Dr. Linda Schwab and resident David Brooks

Call to Order:  Mayor Bennett called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and all rose for the Pledge of Allegiance

Changes to the Agenda:  Added renewal of Williamson Law Book contracts under New Business.

Approval of Minutes:  On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to approve the April 18, meeting minutes.
[bookmark: _Hlk514859338]AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Announcements

Mayor:  
· The second annual Memorial Day observance ceremony will take place on May 30 at Oak Glen cemetery at 5:30pm
· The village ceremony for the July 4 reading of the Declaration of Independence may include a band this year
· Mayor Bennett is attending a shared services meeting at BOCES in Auburn on May 18
· Governor Cuomo has come out against the proposed incinerator project across the lake in Romulus

Clerk:  
· Consolidated Highway Improvement Program (CHIPS) funding for Aurora is $8,573.55 this year
· Quarterly tax distribution is included in the board member packets
· Carolyn Connors emailed a thank you letter (attached) to DPW employee Mike White for his assistance with tree and buckthorn removal
· Gross receipt taxes from 2008-2011 were destroyed (authorization attached) per the 6-year retention schedule
· Aurora is hosting the May Cayuga County Association of Villages dinner on May 30 at the Aurora Inn.  Andrew Zepp from the Finger Lakes Land Trust is the guest speaker

Visitor Recognition:  Pat Foser reminded everyone of the growing deer and tick problem in the village and suggested that the village issue a public service announcement advising residents to check themselves and their pets.

Treasurer’s Report:  On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to accept the April treasurer’s report.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Bennett reminded Trustee Ominsky and Trustee Van Orman that an audit of the office books is overdue.

Budget Modifications

General:  $2,723.49 From A1320.4 Auditor-Contractual

$329.59 To A1010.4 Board of Trustees-Contractual
$237.39 To A1330.4 Tax Collection-Contractual
$360.82 To A1410.4 Clerk/Treasurer-Contractual
$1,064.00 To A1420.4 Law-Contractual
$60.89 To A8010.41 Zoning-Contractual (ZBA)
$670.8 To A9055.8 Disability Insurance

[bookmark: _Hlk514859860]On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Bianconi, the Village Board voted to accept the Budget Modifications in the General Fund.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Water:  $33.84 From F1990.4 Contingent Account

$331.42 To F8310.4 Water Administration-Contractual
$2.42 To F9040.8 Worker’s Compensation

On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to accept the Budget Modifications in the Water Fund.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Sewer:  $28.56 From G1990.4 Contingent Account

$28.56 To G9040.8 Worker’s Compensation

On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to accept the Budget Modifications in the Sewer Fund.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Encumbrances

Transfer:
 G8130.47 Sludge to G8130.2 Equipment for a total of $12,753.12

A1620.22 Patrick Tavern $837.93 to A235 Patrick Tavern Reserve

A1620.23 Firehouse $1,494.76 to A234 Firehouse Repair Reserve

A7520.2 Equipment $1,121.00 + A7520.4 Contractual $2,973.86 to A237 Historic Preservation Reserve for a total $4,094.86

On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to approve the Encumbrances.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Bills

General:  On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Bianconi, the Village Board voted to approve the General Fund Abstract #12 for payment.
Voucher #415-419, 421, 422, 424-429, 433-448, 450-452, 454-457, and 460-463
Total:  $64,519.61
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Bennett asked that the trustees re-consider using the IRS mileage rate for travel reimbursement costs to village officials due to the significant expense.

Water:  On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to approve the Water Fund Abstract #12 for payment.
Voucher #423, 428-430, 438, 449, 453, 458, 460, 461, and 463
Total:  $7,912.28
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _Hlk514861218]Sewer:  On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to approve the Sewer Fund Abstract #12 for payment.
Voucher #419, 420, 423, 427-429, 431, 432, 434, 437, 459-461, and 463
Total:  $8,053.50
[bookmark: _Hlk514861957]AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _Hlk514861316]Trust & Agency: On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to approve the Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #12 for payment.
Voucher #442
Total: $100.00

Water Improvement Project: On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to approve the Budgeted transfer to re-establish the checkbook for the Water Improvement Project Fund with Abstract #12 for payment.
Voucher #442
Total: $4,000.00

Committee Reports

Code Officer (see attached): Officer Doyle reported on recent permit activity
 
Historian (see attached):  Dr. Schwab reported on the new display at the Village History Center, recent queries, and gave updates on preservation projects at Patrick Tavern and the Walter Wood Law Office

Buildings and Grounds:  Trustee Ominsky reported on progress with converting the village to LED streetlighting.

Mayor Bennett informed the board that 3 bids were submitted for replacement of the NE door of the firehouse truck bay.  The recommendation is to contract with BRJ at a cost of $2,899.33.

On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to hire BRJ to replace the NE door of the firehouse truck bay for $2,899.33. The door will be paid from the Firehouse Repair Reserve which is jointly funded by the Aurora-Ledyard Fire District and the Village.

[bookmark: _Hlk514862364]AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Parks and Recreation:  Mayor Bennett reported that the Aurora Free Library is requesting that the Village once again join them in bringing Merry-Go-Round Theater to the village park for a youth tour performance on July 16 at 7:00 pm.  The library and the village will split the cost at $250.00 each.

On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Van Orman, the Village Board voted to pay $250.00 to the Merry-Go-Round Theater for the youth tour performance on July 16 at the village park.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Trustee Bianconi reported that the summer swim program runs from June 25-August 18. Swimming lessons will be at the Wells pool this year in case of algal blooms and Mr. Bianconi will continually monitor the lake for algae.  The Cayuga County Department of Health will post signs at the Wells College dock if algae blooms are spotted and test the water for toxins.

Mayor Bennett confirmed that Trustee Bates will continue to attend the Cayuga Lake Watershed Intra-municipal Organizational (IO) meetings.

Mayor Bennett noted the postcard update on Hydrilla from the Army Corps of Engineers and remarked that the invasive weed has spread from off Dublin Lane to Sunset Beach. She added that treatments will be on Thursdays again this year.

Streets and Public Safety:  No report

Water and Sewer:  No report

Old Business

Water Feasibility Study: The Village Board discussed how to move forward with the feasibility study by village engineer, Ken Teter. Wells College has signed a donation agreement, per a verbal arrangement between the Village, the Inns of Aurora and Wells College to equally share the $40,000.00 cost, but the Inns of Aurora have not. Inns of Aurora general manager, Sue Edinger, indicated to Mayor Bennett, via email, that the donation agreement was not acceptable to them and submitted a revised copy giving the Inns of Aurora equal decision making with the Village Board on a new water plant. 

The Village Board agreed that the feasibility study is necessary, and the Village Board would ultimately have to fund 2/3 of the cost if the Inns of Aurora opt out or the entire amount if Wells College reneges. Trustee Bianconi suggested a timeframe and Trustee Van Orman added that a deadline of May 25 should be set for signing the agreement.

On motion by Mayor Bennett, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to pay the entire cost of the feasibility study if the Inns of Aurora and Wells College do not sign the donation agreement by May 25, 2018.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

New Business

Delinquent Water & Sewer Accounts: 
Resolution # 18-26: 2017-2018 Delinquent Water and Sewer Accounts 
RESOLVED that there be levied and assessed against the real property of the Village of Aurora, the following sums for the fiscal year 2017-2018 totaling $2,555.90.
On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to add the Delinquent Water and Sewer Payments onto the Village Tax Bills. 

[bookmark: _Hlk514937337]AYES: Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky and Van Orman
NAYS: None
Motion carried unanimously

Hiring Lifeguards: On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to approve hiring Alexander Dewis, Dalton Elser, Sydney Hasenjager, Gavin Van Horn and Niel Wiemann as lifeguards at $10.40/hour for the Summer Youth Program from June 25-August 18.
[bookmark: _Hlk514938068]AYES: Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky and Van Orman
NAYS: None
Motion carried unanimously

Attorney contract: On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to renew the contract with Cheney & Blair, LLP from June 1, 2018 – May 31, 2019.
AYES: Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky and Van Orman
NAYS: None
Motion carried unanimously


Youth Program:  On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to approve the 2018 contract with the Town of Ledyard requesting $2,500.00 for the Summer Youth Program.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Scat Van:  On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to approve donating $700.00 to the Scat Van for the 2018/2019 contract.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Williamson Law Book contracts:  On motion by Trustee Ominsky, seconded by Trustee Bianconi, the Village Board voted to renew the Williamson Law Book contracts for the Municipal Accounting, Payroll, Tax Collection, and Water/Sewer Billing software programs from June 1, 2018 through May 31, 2019.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment:  On motion by Trustee Van Orman, seconded by Trustee Ominsky, the Village Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 pm.
AYES:  Bennett, Bates, Bianconi, Ominsky, and Van Orman
NAYS:  None
Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,


Ann Balloni
Village Clerk




2

